Minutes

Tenney Lapham Neighborhood Association Council

July 11, 2007

Council Members Present:  Patrick McDonnell, Sandy Ward, Sean Gutknecht, David Waugh, Bob Sommerfeldt, Joe Brogan, Diane Milligan, Gay Davidson-Zielske

Guests:  Chad Thom, MSCR

Call to order at 7:08


1. Minutes of June meeting approved unanimously.  

2. Developer Protocol – Diane Milligan

a. Diane reported about the development of the draft that was distributed with this month’s agenda. 

b. Diane, Sean, Gigi, and Pat revised the Marquette Protocol to create the draft.

c. Discussion ensued about whether Marquette’s protocol had been successfully used, if the developers liked it, and whether our protocol would overlap with other forms that developers need to fill out for the city. 

d. Suggestions for obtaining feedback on the draft included:

i. Put it up on the web and ask for feedback

ii. Ask Marianne Morton for feedback

iii. Have the next developer to come along try it and give us feedback.

e. Motion:  Provisionally adopt the protocol contingent upon it being seen as a living document that is open to modification as we receive feedback.  All in favor.

f. Diane suggested that Bob Shaw put the protocol on the web along with a link to information about the City’s requirements for developers.

g. Thanks to Diane for her work on this project.

3. Alder report (Brenda not present because of another meeting) 

a. Pat updated us on the Neighborhood Plan.

i. It was introduced to the City Council on June 19

ii. It was passed by the Landmarks Commission earlier this week.  The Commission made many very positive comments about the plan, particularly the land use sections.

iii. Tonight it is being considered by the Parks Commission and Jim Sturm is there to answer questions they might have.

iv. The Ped/Bike/Motor Vehicle Commission and Long Range Transportation Planning Commission will consider it later this month.

v. Traffic Engineering objects to the plan’s request for an Isthmus wide Comprehensive Transportation Plan.  Pat noted that doing such a plan is already part of the City’s Comprehensive Plan that has been adopted. Traffic Engineering has said that such a plan would cost $1 million, apparently based on a similar effort done in Denver, Colorado.

b. Pat updated us on the BUILD

i. On March 18 the Plan Commission put off acting on adopting the BUILD for 3 months.

ii. Tenney Lapham, Marquette, DMI, and Alders Konkel and Rummel asked that the BUILD include language calling for a comprehensive transportation plan.

iii. Discussion ensued as to the similarities and differences between the BUILD plan and the TL Neighborhood plan.  They are similar in almost all respects, save two

1. The Build does not call for a comprehensive transportation plan

2. On three blocks of E. Washington (700, 800, and 1000), the BUILD would allow 12 stories and the TL Plan would allow 8 stories.

iv. There was consensus that TL has great concern that a comprehensive transportation plan is needed regardless of the heights of buildings that are allowed on East Washington. 

4. EINPC report -- Sean

a. After a long period of self-study, EINPC has developed a reorganization plan and has approved changes in their bylaws. 

b. Some key points to the new bylaws include the following

i. End the practice of requiring consensus for all decisions and instead use a majority rule approach. 

ii. Establish two groups, a Governing Board and a Community Council.

iii. The new Community Council, consisting of representatives from each neighborhood, will meet on September 20 and then bi-monthly after that.

iv. Sean will continue as our representative until the end of fall, at which time he will no longer be available, so we need to identify someone to replace him. 

5. Yahara pontoon dock canopies – Chad Thom from MSCR

a. Based on feedback from the TLNA Council and others, Mr. Thom sought alternative designs to overcome problems seen with the first proposal.

b. He distributed diagrams showing the new design for a 3-part structure with a maximum height of 11.5 feet.

c. Color suggestions were made – green or brown as opposed to a bright color such as red or yellow. 

d. Sean moved and Gay seconded that we endorse moving forward with the new 3-canopy design as long as it does not go higher than 11.5 feet.  All in favor.

6. Adopt a Block litter campaign – Sandy. 

a. The city awarded TLNA Council a grant for $500, but official notice of this has not yet been received.

b. So far 9 people have adopted blocks.

c. A grid showing what has already been adopted was circulated and Gay and David each signed up to adopt blocks.  Hurray!

d. Sandy will talk to Jim Sturm about finding someone with a canoe or kayak to clean up the Tenney Park lagoon as Joe and Gay did on Earthday.

e. Sandy will meet with Jim Wright and Ruth Rohlich on Friday to discuss business involvement in the litter campaign.  Cheryl suggested that she and others would be interested in joining a monthly effort of having parents and kids do a litter walk on Johnson, ending at one of the businesses for treats such a chocolate milk and cookies.  Sandy will discuss this with Jim and Ruth.

7. Pat passed on several announcements from Richard who could not attend tonight’s meeting.

a. Richard wants Council members to consider if they are willing to stay in their positions for another year and if someone would volunteer to join him on the nominating committee.  Cheryl volunteered to do this.

b. Christ Presbyterian Church will not renew its restaurant license.  The implications for our having food-related gatherings there are not clear.  Cheryl noted that Lapham school no longer has a kitchen.

c. The Council sends Richard best wishes for quick healing of his knee. 

8. Bob raised concerns about activity at 625 W. Mifflin (the site that will become the Colony Condominiums)

a. Homeless individuals are living there and sleeping in neighboring yards, such as Bob’s. 

b. The city is allowing auctions to be held there and these create a great deal of noise disturbance to neighbors.

c. Suggestions for dealing with this include

i. Bob should contact Officer Tim Radke about the homeless issue. 

ii. Bob and Pat will write a letter to the current owners asking that they address the problems.

Adjourned by consensus at 9:10

Minutes submitted by Sandy Ward

